
May Meeting Oahe ABATE Chapter  

May 11, 2019 – Bill P.’s Garage 

President Brad Bruns called the meeting to order at 6:42pm with Roger Templeton leading 13 

people in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Officer Reports: 

Treasurer: Bill Poppenga was absent so there was no report.  

Secretary: There were no changes brought forward. David motioned the minutes be accepted as 

published. Rachel seconded. Motion carried.   

State Representative: Lori was absent. Brandon reported that the next BOD meeting is 

Saturday, May 18. Meet at the Capitol at noon; the meeting begins at 1:00pm at the Moose Lodge 

in Ft. Pierre; a Dice Run will be held for those who aren’t attending the BOD Meeting. A picnic will 

follow at Griffin Park.  

Membership Secretary: Jamie Werner reported there are 57 members. Memberships needing 

sent in will bring the number up to 63. Reminder: If you should have received a card and haven’t 

contact Jamie. If you are NOT receiving the Freedom Flyer it could be because your membership 

has expired. Contact Jamie if you have any questions.    

Road Captain: Kip Eickhoff will have a route lined up for Saturday’s Dice Run. 

Committee Reports: 

Scholarship: Kaitlyn Bruns was the winner of the scholarship. Good luck Kat! 

Awareness Run: Meet at the Capitol to log mileage if you entered the Most Miles contest. There 

will be a Dice Run beginning at 1:00PM; the BOD Meeting will begin at 2:00PM at the Moose 

Lodge in Ft. Pierre.  The picnic will begin around 3pm at Griffin Park in the shelter next to the 

swimming pool. Burgers and brats or hot dogs with buns and chips along with beer, water and 

soda will be provided. OA members are asked to bring a salad or dessert to the picnic shelter. 

Fun Run: The 29th Fun Run plans are coming together for Friday, June 28 and Saturday, June 29. 

The poster with more details has been posted on oaheabate.com. Please volunteer to sell Raffle 

Tickets and contact Brandon or Brad to arrange for pickup. The cost is $5 for 1 or $20 for 5. The 

prizes are: 1st Place-2-One week camping passes at the Buffalo Chip; 2nd Place-Kimber 1911 Pro 

LTE 45 cal. Pistol; 3rd-RTIC 45 qt. cooler. A hog will be smoked for the supper on Saturday night. 

Kip’s idea and Jamie’s talent won bragging rights for the 29th Fun Run t-shirt design over the other 

design that was submitted. They will be available for purchase at the gate.  

Member Retention: Jamie showed the new design for the Membership Renewal postcard and it 

was accepted by the attendees of the meeting.   

Old Business: 

   Heartland S.T.E.A.M. (a Seminar To Educate And Motivate) was attended by David Mann and 

Rachel Bobby. David and Rachel talked about what they liked about the sessions they attended.  

New Business: 

   Oahe ABATE received an email asking to consider putting a link on our Links page from a 

website that someone named Terrance is affiliated with. The website will be given to Lori to check 

out and discussion will be held on what she finds at the next meeting. 

Announcements: 

   The next meeting will be held the THIRD Saturday, June 15th Nystrom’s Goose Camp at 

1:00pm.  

   A graduation party for Kaitlyn is being held at Brad Bruns residence on Saturday, May 18 from 

5-8pm.  

   Black Hills Chapter will host the Moonlight Ride on Saturday, July 13. More details to follow. 

   Black Hills Chapter will host the Meet in the Middle ride on Sunday, September 15.  

   With no further business to discussion Brad asked for a motion to adjourn. Jamie motioned to 

adjourn. Rachel seconded. Motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 8:01.  

   Kip Eickhoff won the 50/50 drawing for the 2nd time in a row. 

   Joe Kelley was drawn for SOL but was not in attendance so was SOL. The amount to win 

continues to grow! 

Marcia Kaup –Oahe Chapter Secretary 


